

Minutes of Stamford Bridge Parish Council meeting held on Monday 11th May 2020 at 7.30 pm remotely via online video technology Zoom.

Present: Councillors R Clarke (in the Chair), R Bragg, K Rutherford, C Kealey, T Pope D Flynn and C Clarke

Parish Clerk: Dave King

In normal circumstances, members of the public are welcome to address the meeting in a public forum at 7:30pm. Whilst Stamford Bridge Parish Council still supports the rights of people to do this, during the current crisis relating to COVID-19, for health and safety reasons, and to ensure physical social-isolation guidance can be followed, meetings will be held digitally via online video technology, which unfortunately at this time is not available for public participation.

AGENDA

1. To receive apologies for absence.

Apologies received from Councillors Shuttleworth and Butterfield.

2. (a) To record declarations of interest by any member of the Council in respect of the Agenda items listed below. Members declaring interests should identify the Agenda item and type of interest being declared.

Councillors R Clark and Kealey declared an interest in item 8.2

(b) To note dispensations given to any member of the Council in respect of the Agenda items listed below.

No dispensations given.

3. To confirm the Minutes of the meeting held on the 9th March 2020 as a true and correct record. No meeting held in April 20 due to the COVID-19 virus.

The following items needed to be amended in the March Minutes:

During item 16 Councillor C Clarke asked for the ERYC Traffic Study to be included on the next meeting agenda. The Chairman explained why he did not agree with this and there then followed a heated argument between the two of them on the issue. The discussion ended without any agreement being reached.

Also amend the wording in item 12.1 to – Councillor C Clarke gave an overview of the proposed extra bypass road and roundabout for Wilberfoss. He objected to the £28 million plans because some journeys by bicycle and walking could be increased by about 600 meters and alternative plans should be considered.

Subject to the alteration to items 12.1 and 16, the Minutes were proposed as correct by Councillor Kealey seconded by Councillor Rutherford with all Councillors who attended the meeting voting in favour.

4. To discuss matters arising from the March Minutes:

Councillor Flynn asked for the following items could be included in the June Agenda;

Information pack.
Trees
Otterwood Paddock
The Link AGM
The Dementia meeting.

5. Chairman's Announcements and Correspondence

Councillor R Clark gave thanks to the front- line staff and care workers for their work regarding Covid-19.

He then updated the Councillors on the Stamford Bridge Covid-19 Community Support meetings that had taken place. The group is now working well having made over 150 deliveries with 9 volunteers.

A new handrail had been provided on the steps near the old Goods shed.

He thanked Welcome to Yorkshire for their three -month membership freeze.

He reminded Councillors that the Link will not be delivered but can be read on line.

6. Councillor Bragg to update the Councillors on the new field

Councillor Bragg reported that the work on the field is now starting to progress very well. He is close to getting access permission from ERYC and as soon as he does the Contractors will move in to start the entrance work.

He showed the Councillors a number of signs he is hoping to use regarding the car parking (similar to the ERYC signs) and for directions round the field to the Village and Low Catton.

7. Councillor R Clark to update the Councillors on a request from the Station Club for an annual contribution to Platform 66.

Following a request from the Station Club for support in all they do there (eg Tapestry, Archives and Youth club), SBPC agreed to an annual contribution for these activities in Platform 66 of £100 per month. This is for use of both upstairs rooms, heating, lighting and gas and support for all their activities. This will run for 2 years until the next review in May 2022.

This was proposed by Councillor R Clarke and seconded by Councillor Rutherford with all Councillors in favour.

8. To report and make relevant recommendations on new planning applications
Councillor T Pope

- 8.1. 46 Huntsman Lane
- 8.2. Sports field, Roman Avenue
- 8.3. 54 Hardrada Way
- 8.4. Ruddlea 11 Viking Road

- 8.5 Winchmoor, the Brickyards Moor Road
- 8.6 The Old Chapel, Main Street.
- 8.7 20 School Close

Items 8.1 to 8.7 were recommended for approval: this was proposed by Councillor Pope, seconded by Councillor Rutherford, with all Councillors voting in favour.

- 9. To report planning decisions by East Riding of Yorkshire Council:

- 9.1 Land South Of Roman Road Adjacent Burtonfields Barns Roman Road

Planning permission refused by ERYC.

- 10. To discuss matters raised by Parish Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer:

- 10.1 To approve payments of £5,934.80 up to the 30th April 2020 as per attached sheet sent to each Councillor.

RESOLVED: To confirm that accounts totaling £5,934.80 have been paid out during April, this amount was proposed by Councillor Kealey and seconded by Councillor Bragg with all Councillors in favour.

- 10.2 To note amounts paid in during April 2020

Training refund	£216.00
Precept	£29,000.00

RESOLVED: To note £29,216.00 was paid in during April 2020.

- 10.3 To note the balance at the bank as of the 30th April

Current account	£89,718.80
-----------------	------------

RESOLVED: To note the balance at the bank as of the 30th April 2020

- 11. Councillor/Committee update (For information only)

The Chairman and Clerk were asked to find a new venue which could safely seat 12 attendees for the Traffic Meeting on the 22nd June.

- 12. To confirm the date of the next meeting.

The date of the next meeting will be Monday 8th June 2020 at 7.30 pm remotely via online video technology Zoom.

